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Strike 10 November  
A special meeting of UCU’s Further Education Committee met on Saturday 17 October to determine next steps in the FE England 2015/16 pay campaign. The committee considered the 74% YES vote in the FE England strike ballot and therefore voted for colleges in England to take strike action on Tuesday 10 November 2015.
FEC also resolved that UCU:
· Hold a national rally in London on 10 November 

· Demonstrate outside the Department for Business Innovation and Skills following the rally

· Contact sister unions to develop a coordinated strategy on pay

UCU will be inviting MPs, sister unions and other sector bodies to join the rally in London on 10 November and where appropriate will encourage regions and cities to call their own local rallies. More details on activities and materials for the 10 November strike will follow. 
An FE News will be produced this week for members. In the meantime branch officers should also do all they can to let members know UCU FE England will be on strike on 10 November. 
FE branch officer briefings: IMPORTANT DATES FOR DIARIES
Four branch officer briefings have been arranged to update branches on important developments.
The briefings will be held in:
· Birmingham 26 November 2015

· Manchester  2 December 2015

· Darlington 3 December 2015 (venue to be confirmed)

· London 4 December 2015

The briefings will provide an important opportunity for branches to come together to discuss the Government’s Post 16 Education Area Reviews. These reviews have already begun in some areas and are fast rolling out across England. The reviews are creating turmoil in the sector even where they have not yet been scheduled as college leaders try to pre-empt their outcomes. UCU will need to respond to each review with one voice to ensure the best outcome possible for members and learners.

The Birmingham, Darlington and London briefings will also include updates on:

· Progress and work being done to develop meaningful bargaining in FE England and the results of year 2 FE bargaining data collection.

· Revised guidance on organising and bargaining for “non-lecturer” teaching and assessing staff in FE.

These three briefings will start at 11:00am and finish no later than 4:00pm with lunch provided. 

Registration and further details for all four branch officer briefings has been circulated or will be following shortly.
Michael MacNeil

National Head of Bargaining and Negotiations  
